



U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Region I, 2100 Renaissance Blvd, Suite 100 King of Prussia, Pennsylvania, 19406-2713

FMC Company License No. 37-35439-01 Docket No. 030-39063

Dear Mr. Courtemanche,

It was so nice speaking with you on August 17, 2020. Thank you for the reminder as to the required three-year update to the FMC Stine Research Center Decommissioning Funding Plan (DFP) and financial documents.

As mentioned, I am in the process of updating the DFP and assisting FMC Corporate Legal in updating appropriate Certificate of Financial Assurance and Standby Trust Agreement documents. Unfortunately, I was under the mistaken impression that the DFP was not due to US NRC, Region I for review until October 1, 2020 based on the original License issue date and not the August 1, 2017 submission date. Due to this misunderstanding and the continued challenges with the COVID-19 pandemic, I am respectfully requesting an extension on the submission of the DFP to US NRC, Region I.

Thank you for your consideration of this request and the gentle reminder of submission.

Best Regards,

Kelly L. Petrillo

Radiation Safety Officer

FMC Stine Research Center

S310/115

1090 Elkton Road

Newark, DE 19711

Office: (302) 318-9318 Cell: (302) 685-8436

Kelly.Petrillo@FMC.com